
 
 

 

 

Certified Mail No. 7015 0640 0001 7130 0452  November 4, 2016 
Return Receipt Requested     CIWQS Place ID: 824644 (YAN) 
 
Mr. Reza Gholom Valiyee 
2253 Ward Street 
Berkeley, CA 94705-1027 
 
Also sent via email: rezavaliyee@gmail.com 
 
Subject: Transmittal of Amended Tentative Cleanup and Abatement Order for Mr. 

Reza Gholom Valiyee for Unpermitted Placement of Fill in Appian Creek at 
4500 Appian Way, Contra Costa County 

 
Dear Mr. Reza Gholom Valiyee: 
 
Enclosed is an amended tentative cleanup and abatement order (CAO) requiring you to cleanup 
and abate the unauthorized discharge of fill into Appian Creek at 4500 Appian Way, El Sobrante. 
The CAO is being provided in draft form, and the Dischargers and designated or interested 
parties may provide comments to the proposed draft until November 14, 2016. Written 
comments submitted after this date may not be considered by the Regional Water Board. 
Pursuant to Title 23 of the California Code of Regulations, section 2050(c), any party who 
challenges the Regional Water Board’s action on this matter through a petition to the State Water 
Board pursuant to Water Code section 13320 will be limited to raising only those substantive 
issues or objections that were raised before the Regional Water Board at the public meeting or in 
timely written correspondence submitted to the Regional Water Board as described above. 
 
We previously sent you a tentative cleanup and abatement order on August 12, 2016 to the email 
address above, which we have used in the past to communicate with you, and to the address of 
the site above. We understand that you did not receive the hard copy at that address so we are 
sending you another hard copy at the new address you provided with ten more days to comment. 
Please note that we made several amendments to the tentative cleanup and abatement order. 
 
The amended tentative CAO is being posted for ten more days due to several changes and 
corrections in the wording. If you have already submitted comments, they have already been 
considered and there is no need to resubmit. 
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Please contact Yan Nusinovich at yan.nusinovich@waterboards.ca.gov or at 510-622-2932 if 
you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Dyan C. Whyte 
Assistant Executive Officer 

Enclosures: 
Amended Tentative Cleanup and Abatement Order 

 
Copy to: 

Regional Water Board 
Tahsa Sturgis, Water Resource Control Engineer, tahsa.sturgis@waterboards.ca.gov 
Kathryn Hart, Water Resource Control Engineer, kathryn.hart@waterboards.ca.gov 
 

California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
Nicole Kozicki, Fish and Game Warden, nicole.kozicki@wildlife.ca.gov 
 

Discharger 
Masood Esmaili, Site Maintenance Manager, mesma26@yahoo.com 
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